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Sisters Ella Johnson, 5, left, and Ava, 8, of Haverhill play in 
the water fountain on Inn Street in Newburyport on Monday 
afternoon. Their family often visits Newburyport.

NEWBURY — A public 
meeting to review the time-
lines and work for the Plum 
Island hydrant project will 
take place Wednesday at 6 
p.m. in PITA Hall on Plum 
Island Boulevard.

City officials have chosen a 
contractor to replace the fire 
hydrants at an estimated cost 

of $3.25 million.
The project is expected 

to start the second week of 
September.

City leaders say that water 
pressure will be maintained 
while the work continues. 
Several fires on the island 
have been extinguished in 
the past year and officials 
realized that the hydrants 
were defective.

The project  includes 

replacing 145 defective 
hydrant assemblies that 
were installed using infe-
rior materials and low-qual-
ity workmanship a decade 
ago, resulting in what city 
officials have called a “cor-
roding water distribution 
system.”

The city received about 
$4.5 million last year after a 
lead contractor agreed to a 
financial settlement at the 

request of state officials.
Mayor Donna Holaday said 

at the latest City Council 
meeting that the public ses-
sion is being held to answer 
questions about how people 
will be affected once the 
work begins.

She said construction 
crews will try to make the 
project as least disruptive as 
possible.

Th e  c o n t r a c t o r  w i l l 

replace the hydrants and 
assemblies, and install an 
estimated 63 new isolation 
valves during the first two 
construction seasons, which 
generally run from April 
through November. 

In the third year of the 
project, the contractor will 
do final paving to repair the 
sections of road dug up dur-
ing the work.

B e c a u s e  o f  t h e 

narrow roads on Plum 
Island, access to streets 
where work is being done 
will be limited or restricted 
during the day, city officials 
said.

Construction hours will 
generally be from 7 a.m. to 
5 p.m., Monday through Fri-
day. But water shutdowns, 
detours and road closures 
will take place between 8 a.m. 
and 4 p.m.

Plum Island hydrant meeting slated for Wednesday
BY DYKE HENDRICKSON

Staff Writer

NEWBURYPORT — An 
expensive over-the-border 
trip for fireworks fizzled for 
a Rhode Island man after 
he was forced to turn over 
everything he bought as 
part of a plea deal with an 
Essex County prosecutor 
last week. 

Chad Borges, 27, of Bristol 
paid $1,200 for fireworks 
at Phantom Fireworks in 
New Hampshire on June 
27 before crossing the 
border into Massachusetts 
and getting pulled over by 
state police in Salisbury 
for speeding.

In Newburyport Dis-
trict Court on Thurs-
day,   Borges saw the 
unlawful possession of 
fireworks charge contin-
ued without a finding for 
months. The speeding 
charge was filed while 
a charge of unlicensed 

operation of a motor vehicle 
was dismissed on $100 court 
costs. 

But as part of his plea 
deal, Borges had to say 
goodbye to the 26 items of 
fireworks. 

According to Trooper 
Brad Sullivan’s report, he 
checked fireworks regula-
tions in Rhode Island and 
learned that only ground 
and hand-held sparklers are 

legal in that state. 
Sullivan wrote that he 

clocked Borges at 85 mph in 
a 65 mph zone at 12:41 p.m. 
on June 27. Borges pulled 
over without incident. A 
check of his driver’s license 
found that it had been sus-
pended earlier in the month 
for failing to appear or pay 
a fine. Sullivan informed 
Borges, and his lone pas-
senger, whose license was 

also suspended, that the car 
would be towed. 

During an inventory 
search of the car, Sullivan 
saw fireworks in the trunk 
and back seat. 

“He told me fireworks 
were legal in Rhode Island. 
He just came to New Hamp-
shire because Phantom 
Fireworks has some good 
deals,” Sullivan wrote in his 
report.

RI man caught with illegal fireworks 
BY DAVE ROGERS

Staff Writer 

SPRAY PARK

SUBSCRIBE 
TODAY!

FOR HOME DELIVERY OF 
 THE DAILY NEWS 

CALL 800-836-7800

Author speaks at 
Andrews Library

Anna Solomon, the author 
of “Leaving Lucy Pear,” which 
takes place in Gloucester, will 
speak at 7 p.m. on Tuesday, 
Aug. 22, at Emma Andrews 
Library, 77 Purchase St.

It’s recommended that 
anyone interested sign up in 
advance. Come to the library 
on Monday from 1 to 8 p.m. 
or on Saturday from 9 a.m. to 
3 p.m. If you call 978-358-8097, 
leave your name and phone 
number.

Waterfront  
Movie Series

The Greater Newburyport 
Chamber of Commerce & 
Industry presents the eighth 
annual Waterfront Movie 
Series, with “Beauty and the 
Beast” on Wednesday, Aug. 23.

The movies will be shown 
on a 40-foot inflatable screen 
with an HD Blu-ray projec-
tor and Bose sound system. 
Movies begin after sunset at 
about 8 p.m.

The Waterfront Movie 
Series is free and open to the 
public thanks to its sponsors; 
Lead sponsor, Eastern Insur-
ance. Participating spon-
sors include Align Credit 
Union, Buttermilk Baking, 
Dragon’s Nest, Hodgie’s Too, 
Newburyport Five Cents Sav-
ings Bank and Story Book 
Homes Real Estate. For more 
details, go to www.newbury-
portchamber.org.
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HUH?
WHAT?
We Can Help!

Dierde Anderson, Au.D.

Call (978)465-5321 
to schedule your 
appointment today. 
Audiologist and owner of Audiology 
Network Services, Dr. Anderson has been 
improving her patients hearing since 1987. 
She has successfully dispensed hearing 
devices to adults and children in the North 
Shore and the Merrimac Valley. 

Audiology Network Services
158 Bridge Road, Salisbury, MA 01952

(978) 465-5321
www.audiologynetworkservices.com

PUBLIC NOTICE
Public Announcement Concerning a Proposed Health Care Project

Lahey Health System, Inc., located at 41 Mall Road, Burlington, MA 01805 (the parent 
of Lahey Clinic Hospital, Inc., 41 Mall Road, Burlington, MA 01805, Northeast Hospital 
Corp., 85 Herrick Street, Beverly, MA 01915 and Winchester Hospital, 41 Highland 
Avenue, Winchester, MA 01890), CareGroup, Inc., located at 109 Brookline Avenue, 
Boston, MA 02215, (the parent of Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center, Inc., 330 
Brookline Avenue, Boston, MA 02215 (which in turn includes Beth Israel Deaconess 
Hospital-Milton, Inc., 199 Reedsdale Road, Milton, MA 02186; Beth Israel Deaconess 
Hospital-Needham, Inc., 148 Chestnut Street, Needham, MA 02492; and Beth Israel 
Deaconess Hospital–Plymouth, Inc., 275 Sandwich Street, Plymouth, MA 02360), New 
England Baptist Hospital, 125 Parker Hill Road, Boston, MA 02120 and Mount Auburn 
Hospital, 330 Mount Auburn Street, Cambridge, MA 02138), and Seacoast Regional Health 
Systems, Inc., located at 25 Highland Avenue, Newburyport, MA 01950 (the parent of 
Anna Jaques Hospital, 25 Highland Avenue, Newburyport, MA 01950), (collectively the 

clinical integration required to better manage the health of a broad population and 

parent company that will function as the sole corporate member of each hospital, and 
will also include the participation of the organizations’ accountable care organizations. 

with the intended Application or amendment by no later than October 16, 2017, by 
contacting the Department of Public Health Determination of Need Program, 250 
Washington Street, 6th Floor, Boston, MA 02108.

Margot G. Birke, Attorney at Law

We’re planning 
for the future but 
enjoying the now.
“ “

Admitted in MA and NY

978.465.5407

Wednesday, August 23rd    4pm – 8pm
Wednesday, August 30th   4pm – 8pm
Tuesday, September 5th   4pm – 8pm

47 Main St. (2nd Floor), Amesbury, MA

978-388-9779
30 years of successful dance instruction

FALL REGISTRATION


